Lockheed Martin MS2
9500 Godwin Drive Manassas, VA 20110-4157
Telephone 703-367-2121 /’
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February 2, 2010

Mr. John Nordine

US Environmental Protection Agency (LU-9J)
77 West Jackson Boulevard

Chicago, IL 60604-3590

Dear Mr. Nordine,

Lockheed Martin completed PCB removal at Haley’s Ditch in accordance with the January
9, 2009 application for a risk-based cleanup under 40 CFR 761.61(c), as amended by
Lockheed Martin’s letters of March 5, 2009 and March 16, 209, and as approved by your
May 8, 2009 letter. As you requested, a cleanup completion summary report has been
prepared and two copies are attached to this letter.

The remediation activities included the removal and off-site disposal of 28,715 tons of
accumulated, unconsolidated sediment deposits in Haley’s Run, as well as adjacent soils
containing PCBs at concentrations above the soil cleanup level of 1.0 mg/kg total PCBs.
The verification sampling program documented that all excavated areas contain less than 1
mg/kg total PCBs.

Restoration of the South and Middle Zones is essentially complete and the North Zone has
been backfilled and the preliminary grading completed. Final grading and planting of the
North Zone will resume when weather conditions permits with completion planned for
early summer 2010. A separate report will be submitted to document the restoration
activities.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

e M

David Gunnafson

cc: Vanessa Steigerwald, Ohio EPA (2 copies of the report)



